CEPP Minutes

April 3, 2007

In attendance: Beau Breslin (Chair), Jon Brestoff, Deb Hall, Pat Hilleren, Matthew Hockenos, Susan Kress (guest), Dan Nathan (scribe), Kyle Nichols, Pat Oles, Muriel Poston, and Heather Vickery. 

Considering how narrowly the “Plan for Improving Student Writing” motion passed on March 30th, CEPP discussed how to proceed. After a great deal of deliberation, it was agreed that CEPP would draft a response intended for the entire faculty. 

Invited guest Michael Arnush, Director of the First-Year Experience (FYE), updated CEPP about the on-going FYE assessment. Arnush explained that the FYE is assessing three broad categories: staffing, mentoring, and writing. He noted that preliminary assessments of these subjects are well underway, and he provided brief reports outlining some of the specifics for each of them. Discussion ensued. 

Arnush agreed to return to CEPP before the end of the semester to provide more information about the FYE assessment. It has yet to be determined if the FYE’s final assessment report needs to be shared with the entire faculty. 




